
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING GAMBLING & LICENSING ACTS COMMITTEE 

DATE 18 JUNE 2010 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS MERRETT (CHAIR), HORTON, 
LOOKER, MOORE, ORRELL, PIERCE, TAYLOR 
AND B WATSON 

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS ALEXANDER, AYRE, HYMAN, 
REID, RUNCIMAN AND WISEMAN 

 
PART B - MATTERS REFERRED TO COUNCIL. 

 
5. REVIEW OF CUMULATIVE IMPACT ZONE.  

 
Members considered a report which sought approval to change the 
boundary of the Cumulative Impact Zone (CIZ). The proposed changes are 
as a result of consultation on a report received from North Yorkshire Police 
detailing changing patterns of crime and disorder in the City Centre. 
  
The Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy 2008-2011 includes a policy 
on cumulative impact for part of the city centre. The effect of the special 
policy is to create a rebuttable presumption that applications for new 
premises or material variations would normally be refused if relevant 
representation are received. Full details can be found at Section 6 of the 
Council’s Licensing Policy. The boundary of the CIZ zone was approved at 
Council in April 2005, based on the patterns of crime and disorder at that 
time. 
  
North Yorkshire Police submitted a report to the Council in January 2010 
requesting that the boundaries of the zone be amended to reflect current 
patterns of crime and disorder in the City. This report was brought before 
Members in February 2010. Members determined that an extended 
boundary should be considered for inclusion in the CIZ subject to 
consultation and evidence base. A second report dated 25 March 2010 
was then submitted by North Yorkshire Police detailing the extended area 
and this report was put forward for consultation, with the agreement of 
Members. 
  
Consultation on the revised zone took place between March and May 2010 
by direct mailing. A list of consultees was attached at Annex 2 of the 
Officers report. 
  
Following an update from Licensing Officers and North Yorkshire Police, 
Members queried why Blossom Street had been excluded from the CIZ as 
they were aware of crime and disorder problems in the area and suggested 
that the street should remain included. North Yorkshire Police advised that 
incidents in Blossom Street had accounted for 4% of the total crime for the 
CIZ in 2009.  Members commented that they felt there was a fair number 
of incidents in the area to warrant its inclusion in the CIZ. 



  
  
RECOMMENDED: That Council resolves to approve the  proposals 

submitted by North Yorkshire Police, with an 
amendment to retain Blossom Street within the CIZ as 
a result of the consultation responses as additional 
evidence from residents in the area. 

  
REASON: To assist with the effective implementation of the 

Licensing Act 2003 in the city and contribute to the 
reduction of alcohol related crime and disorder in the 
city centre. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Merrett, Chair 
[The meeting started at 2.00 pm and finished at 3.05 pm]. 


